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PRAYERS

Mr. LeBlanc (Westmorland-Kent), a Member of the
Queen's Privy Council, laid upon the Table,-Report of the
Fisheries Research Board of Canada for the year ended
December 31, 1974. (English and French).-Sessional Paper
No. 301-1/149A.

Mr. Trudeau, a Member of the Queen's Privy Council,
laid upon the Table,-Copies of Report of the Federal-Pro-
vincial Committee on Foreign Ownership of Land to the
First Ministers, dated September 12, 1975. (English and
French).-Sessional Paper No. 301-4/75.

Ordered,-That there be laid before this House a copy of
Treasury Board Minute, dated approximately December 10,
1974, concerning hardship claims resulting from Crown
leased buildings.-(Notice of Motion for the Production of
Papers No. 63-Mr. Reid).

The House resumed debate on the motion of Mr. Lang,
seconded by Mr. Sharp,-That Bill C-61, An Act to provide
a maritime code for Canada, to amend the Canada Ship-
ping Act and other Acts in consequence thereof and to
enact other consequential or related provisions, be now
read a second time and referred to the Standing Committee
on Transport and Communications.

After further debate, the question being put on the
motion, it was agreed to.

Accordingly, the Bill was read the second time and
referred to the Standing Committee on Transport and
Communications.

The Order being read for the second reading and refer-
ence to the Standing Committee on Health, Welfare and
Social Affairs of Bill C-76, An Act to wind up The King
George V Silver Jubilee Cancer Fund for Canada and to
authorize the sale of the assets and securities of the Fund
and to transfer the sale proceeds and the balance of
moneys to the National Cancer Institute of Canada;

Mr. Jamieson for Mr. Lalonde, seconded by Mrs. Sauvé,
moved,-That the Bill be now read a second time and
referred to the Standing Committee on Health, Welfare
and Social Affairs.

After debate thereon, the question being put on the
motion, it was agreed to.

Accordingly, the Bill was read the second time and, by
unanimous consent, considered in Committee of the Whole,


